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Weekly Newsletter 
 

Dear Parents, 

The end of the first half term has arrived following 

a very busy few weeks at school and I wish you 

and your families a safe and enjoyable half term 

break. Visitors to St Joan’s over the past two 

weeks have consistently remarked about how 

impressed they have been by our students and 

staff and how welcome they have been made to 

feel. Several have also commented on the 

general atmosphere, stating how calm it is 

around our school compared to others and how 

excited our students are during their lessons. 

This is feedback we should all be very proud of, 

although this is rightly a reflection of our 

students, your children, and the extremely 

positive attitude that they display every day at St 

Joan’s. Therefore, please take time to 

congratulate them, as our staff have been asked 

to do so during TCT and Assemblies this week. 

On Thursday evening we will be hosting our 

annual Presentation of Awards at Watersmeet 

Theatre in Rickmansworth where we will 

celebrate the achievements of our Year 11 

students from last summer’s GCSE 

examinations, alongside students who have 

received subject awards and the Headteacher’s 

Awards. 

CONSULTATION on ADMISSION POLICY 

We are consulting on the proposed admissions 

arrangements for the school year 2023/24. We 

are seeking responses from parents, carers and 

the wider community. The proposed changes are 

to remove Criterion 2 and the need to supply a 

Certificate of Catholic Practice.  

Full details of the consultation, along with copies 

of the Admission Policy for 2023/2024 can be 

found on the school website.   

The Consultation 2023/2024 folder can be found 

in the ‘Admissions Section’ at the bottom of the 

Home page of the school website.  The 

consultation period runs from 01/11/2021 – 

12/12/2021. Please send your comments 

regarding the proposals to the school directly 

at head@joa.herts.sch.uk 

EXAM INVIGILATORS REQUIRED 

We are currently recruiting for Exam Invigilators 

and details of the advert, how to apply and a job 

specification can be found through this 

link: Exam Invigilators (more details are also on 

the school website). 

SIXTH FORM OPEN EVENING 

 

On Wednesday 10th November we will hold our 

Sixth Form College Open Event for students 

currently in Year 11, although students in Year 

10 are also very welcome to attend. The evening 

will provide a range of information about our Post 

GCSE course options and the application 

process for the College.  

http://www.joa.herts.sch.uk/
mailto:head@joa.herts.sch.uk
https://www.teachinherts.com/find-a-job/view,exam-invigilators_67294.htm
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Year 11 students will also receive follow up 

sessions in PSHEE, TCT and Assemblies to help 

support their choices. 

PFA INFORMATION 
 

We are excited to announce the launch of our 
new crowdfunding page. Over the last 16 
months it has been challenging to raise funds to 
enhance our students' education and wellbeing. 
Events that would have helped us to do this have 
not been possible. With this in mind, we have 
teamed up with "Invest My Community" to 
provide us with a platform where parents can see 
the sorts of projects that we raise money for, as 
well as providing parents and students with an 
opportunity to support these campaigns with 
sponsored initiatives.  
  
Please use the QR code below or click on the 
following link to be taken straight to our page: 
  
https://app.investmycommunity.com/st-joan-of-
arc-catholic-secondary-school-parents-and-
friends-ass-2366.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Any donation big or small will help towards our 

goals.  

WINTER BALL – MOOR PARK 
 

Friday 26th November at 7:00pm 
 

I am delighted to announce the return of the 

Winter Ball which is held at the stunning venue 

of Moor Park in Rickmansworth.  

 

Tickets are now available, priced at £58.00 per 

head, and can be purchased from the pta-events 

platform where you can book tickets and view 

menu choices. 

This will be our first event in a long time where 

we can all get together as a school community 

and enjoy a wonderful evening in the 

sumptuous surroundings of Moor Park, whilst 

raising funds to benefit all of our students.  

Alongside the Winter Ball, which itself has always 

been a spectacular evening, for those parents 

who are new to our school community, it has also 

been a great opportunity to get together with 

parents from your child’s class or tutor group to 

build relationships, whilst also meeting other 

parents and supporters of our school. This has 

previously been a very popular event and I do 

recommend that you book your tickets early to 

avoid any disappointment. 

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 

  
In Sunday's Gospel a blind beggar, Bartimaeus, 
is crying out to Jesus as he passes with a crowd. 
The crowd tell Bartimaeus to be quiet but he calls 
out even louder. Jesus calls him over and asks 
him "what do you want me to do for you?" 
  
What a strange question! Could Jesus not see 
Bartimaeus was blind? Of course he could! This 
Gospel reminds us that Jesus permits us to lead 
in our relationship with him. Jesus doesn’t burst 
into our life without invitation, or force us to be or 

https://app.investmycommunity.com/st-joan-of-arc-catholic-secondary-school-parents-and-friends-ass-2366
https://app.investmycommunity.com/st-joan-of-arc-catholic-secondary-school-parents-and-friends-ass-2366
https://app.investmycommunity.com/st-joan-of-arc-catholic-secondary-school-parents-and-friends-ass-2366
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/pfajoa
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/pfajoa
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live a certain way. Elsewhere in scripture Jesus 
says "I stand at the door and knock". Jesus 
knocks at the door of our lives and waits to be let 
in. He wants us to ask. He wants to empower us. 
  
As we move into half-term, students, teachers 
and all school staff (even parents) are in need of 
a rest. But what else are you in need of? Jesus 
invites us to ask him - what is it you need most at 
this time? Let us invite him a little more into our 
lives as we pray: Our Father... 
 

CONFIRMATION 2022:  
St Bede's, Croxley Green  

We have received a message from the Parish 

Office at St Bede’s who would now like to invite 

parishioners of St Bede's Parish, who wish to 

receive the sacrament of Confirmation, to 

register their interest.   A meeting for the parents 

of prospective candidates will be held on 

Wednesday 1st December at 7.30pm in the 

Church Hall.  

They plan to begin classes in January, leading to 

Confirmation in late May / early June (date to be 

arranged). In order to run the Confirmation 

programme, they require the assistance of adults 

who are willing to support their Lead Catechist. 

This role would prove to be very rewarding for 

parents of the candidates, so they urge you to 

consider offering your help. Volunteers are 

required to have DBS clearance, and full 

guidance would be offered.  

Contact: The Parish Office 01923 445163 and 

speak to Ursula. 

https://parish.rcdow.org.uk/croxleygreen/ 

Dcn. Liam, Chaplain 
 

† † † † † † † † † † † † † † † † † 
 

Wishing you every blessing for the half term week 

ahead.   

Mr Peter Sweeney – Headteacher 


